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 National Park Service Seeks Comments  
Regarding Rehabilitation of Six Historic Overlooks 

 
The National Park Service is seeking comments on the modification of six historic overlooks to 
make them compliant with the accessible Architectural Barriers Act (ABA) and the Americans 
with Disabilities Act (ADA).   In 2007, the National Park Service completed National 
Environmental Policy (NEPA) and National Historic Preservation Act (NHPA 106) compliance 
requirements for the rehabilitation of 49 historic overlooks throughout the park, including these 
six.  However, at that time compliance with the ABA and the ADA was not addressed.   
 
In order to fully address this issue, park management surveyed a larger subset of overlooks, 67 in 
all, to assess the accessibility needs and the potential impacts to the historic overlooks.   Thirty-
nine overlooks can not be made accessible without significantly changing their overall character.  
Of the remaining 28 overlooks, 22 can be made accessible with no impact to the historic fabric or 
by removing the non-historic rolled asphalt curb and walkway.  The remaining six, including 
Jewell Hollow, Stonyman/ Hughes River Gap, Timber Hollow, Crescent Rock, Franklin Cliffs, and 
Hazeltop Ridge Overlooks, require some modification of the historic fabric to make them 
accessible. 
 
The six overlooks have distinct attributes: rock/stone curbing with either a two foot gravel or 
asphalt walkway between the curbing and the guard wall or a rock stone curbing with no guard 
wall.  To make the overlooks compliant with ABA/ADA the park is proposing to lower curbstone 
in the area for no less than five feet and no more than 13 feet.  The rocks from the curb, in the area 
where the change occurs, will be replaced flush with the overlook pavement, allowing access to the 
guard wall. The stone curbing would taper at each end to meet the actual curb height allowing a 
smooth transition between the accessible area and the curb. 
 
Comments can be submitted at http://parkplanning.nps.gov/shen/ or mailed to: Superintendent, 
Shenandoah National Park, 3655 US Highway 211 East, Luray, VA  22835.   Comments must be 
received no later than August 1, 2008. 
 

-NPS- 
 
THE NATIONAL PARK SERVICE IS COMPOSED OF MORE THAN 20,000 RANGERS, BIOLOGISTS, HISTORIANS, 
GEOLOGISTS AND OTHER PROFESSIONALS WHO CARE FOR AMERICA’S 391 NATIONAL PARKS AND OTHER 
SPECIAL PLACES SO THAT EVERYONE TODAY AND IN THE FUTURE CAN EXPERIENCE AMERICA’S HISTORY 
AND BEAUTY. 
 
EXPERIENCE YOUR AMERICATM 
The National Park Service cares for special places saved by the American people so that all may experience our heritage. 


